
Memorandum
Item 10f

TO:  CCSD School Board Members
FROM:  Jackie Hanson, Superintendent
DATE:  March 20, 2025
SUBJECT:  CCSD & SERRC POW Merge Contract for Related Services 2025-2026

Enclosed with this memo is CCSD’s SERRC POW Merge Contract for Related Services for the 2025-2026 
school year.  In previous years, a single contract was processed through CCSD, which then CCSD handled 
billing for each island district included in the merge contract.  This year, CCSD has requested adjustments 
to simplify the process and increase transparency.

Contract Highlights:

• Each POW district will now have its own separate contract and invoices, rather than being billed 
through CCSD.

• The merge contract discount will be reflected directly the contract.
• SERRC will now manage lodging and transportation arrangements on the island, reducing the 

administrative burden on CCSD.
• Both On-Site & Virtual Speech & Language Services are included in the contract.

CCSD’s SERRC Contract for Related Services is in the amount of $140,641.31 for the 2025-2026 school year.  
This contract includes the following services, in addition to what is noted above:  School Psychology, 
Speech-Language Therapy (on-site & virtual), Physical Therapy, and Occupational Therapy services for 
CES, CMS, CHS and PACE Statewide Homeschool for the FY26 school year.  The invoice reflects the POW 
Merge Contract discount in the amount of -$21,255.69.

Suggested Motion:  Move to approve CCSD’s SERRC POW Merge Contract for Related Services during the 
2025-2026 school year in the amount of $140,641.31.


